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State/Territory Name:    SOUTH CAROLINA 

State Plan Amendment (SPA) #: 23-0016 

This file contains the following documents in the order listed: 

1) Approval Letter

2) CMS 179 Form/Summary Form

3) Approved SPA Pages



DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 

Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 

Center for Medicaid & CHIP Services 

233 North Michigan Ave., Suite 600 

Chicago, Illinois 60601 

Financial Management Group 

Robert M. Kerr 

Director 

South Carolina Department of Health and Human Services 

Post Office Box 8206 

Columbia, SC 29202-8206 

RE:  South Carolina State Plan Amendment (SPA) Transmittal Number 23-0016 

Dear Director Kerr, 

We have reviewed the proposed South Carolina State Plan Amendment (SPA) to Attachment 4.19-

B, which was submitted to the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) on December 

1, 2023.  This plan amendment updates the reimbursement methodology for anesthesia services. 

Based upon the information provided by the State, we have approved the amendment with an 

effective date of October 1, 2023. We are enclosing the approved CMS-179 and a copy of the 

new state plan pages. 

If you have any additional questions or need further assistance, please contact Ysabel Gavino at 

maria.gavino@cms.hhs.gov 

Sincerely, 

Todd McMillion 

Director 

Division of Reimbursement Review 

Enclosures 

December 19, 2023

      

      





Attachment 4.19-B 
Page 2a.3 

For those procedures that are not covered by Medicare, reimbursement is 
determined based on the following: 

o First, SCDHHS considers the rate paid by the South Carolina State

Health Plan. SCDHHS obtains the State Health Plan fee schedule from

the SC Public Benefit Authority (SCPEBA), the state agency

responsible for administering benefits for state employees. If

there is a rate for the service (code) on the SCPEBA fee schedule,

but not Medicare, SCDHHS adopts the SCPEBA rate.

o Second, if a service (code) is not covered by Medicare or SCPEBA,

SCDHHS clinical staff identifies a service (code) that has a similar

description/nature, intensity, and complexity to determine the

reimbursement rate.

o Third, if none of the options above are available, SCDHHS will

obtain cost data from the provider related to the delivery of the

service, and use that cost data to establish a rate.

Payment for vaginal deliveries is $1,100. C-section deliveries are paid 
$1000.  

Application of Medicaid Fee Schedule to Physician Specialties 

All Anesthesiologist’s services (except anesthesia services) will be 
reimbursed at the Medicaid Physician base rate and pediatric subspecialty 
rate (when applicable) as described in Section 5 of this attachment. For 
anesthesia services the Anesthesiologist will be reimbursed at 88% of the 
2022 Medicare physician fee schedule rate. The Anesthesiologist will be 
reimbursed at 60% of the Medicaid anesthesiologist base rate for providing 
medical directed supervision of Certified Registered Nurse Anesthetist 
(CRNAs). The agency’s anesthesia fee schedule rates were set as of October 
1, 2023 and are effective for services provided on or after that date. 
Medicaid bulletins informing the providers of the fee schedule rate 
changes, as well as the fee schedule itself, are available on the agency’s 
website at http://www.scdhhs.gov/ServiceProviders/FeeSchedules.asp.  

Neonatologists and pediatric subspecialists are reimbursed at 140% of 

the Medicaid Physician fee schedule.  

Pediatric sub-specialist providers are those medical personnel that meet 
the following criteria: a) have at least 85% of their patients who are 
children 18 years or younger; b) practice in the field of Adolescent 
Medicine, Cardiology, 
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6.a Podiatrists' Services: 

Reimbursement is calculated at 100 percent of the Medicaid Physician Fee 
Schedule. The fee schedule payments are the same for both governmental 
and private providers. Medicaid bulletins informing the providers of the 
fee schedule rate changes, as well as the fee schedule itself, are 
available on the agency’s website at 

https://www.scdhhs.gov/Providers/fee-schedules. 

6.b Optometrists' Services (Vision Care Services): 

Reimbursement is calculated at 100 percent of the Medicaid Physician Fee 
Schedule. The agency’s fee schedule rates were set as of July 1, 2020 and 
are effective for services provided on or after that date. The fee 
schedule payments are the same for both governmental and private 
providers. Medicaid bulletins informing the providers of the fee schedule 
rate changes, as well as the fee schedule itself, are available on the 
agency’s website at https://www.scdhhs.gov/Providers/fee-schedules. 

6.c Chiropractor’s Services: 

Reimbursement is calculated at 100 percent of the Medicaid Physician Fee 
Schedule. The fee schedule payments are the same for both governmental 
and private providers. Medicaid bulletins informing the providers of the 
fee schedule rate changes, as well as the fee schedule itself, are 
available on the agency’s website at 

https://www.scdhhs.gov/Providers/fee-schedules. 

6.d Certified Registered Nurse Anesthetist (CRNA): CRNAs under the medical 
direction of a surgeon will be reimbursed at 90 percent of the 
Anesthesiologist reimbursement rate. CRNAs under the medical direction of 
an Anesthesiologist will receive 50 percent of the Anesthesiologist 
reimbursement rate. Refer to the Physician Services Section 5, in 
Attachment 4.19-B. Medicaid bulletins informing the providers of the fee 
schedule rate changes, as well as the fee schedule itself, are available 
on the agency’s website at https://www.scdhhs.gov/Providers/fee-
schedules. 

Nurse Practitioner: Reimbursement is calculated at 80 percent of the 
Medicaid Physician fee schedule. The fee schedule payments are the same 
for both governmental and private providers. Medicaid bulletins informing 
the providers of the fee schedule rate changes, as well as the fee schedule 
itself, are available on the agency’s website at 
https://www.scdhhs.gov/Providers/fee-schedules.

Physician Assistant: Reimbursement is calculated at 80 percent of the 
Medicaid Physician fee schedule. The fee schedule payments are the same 
for both governmental and private providers. Medicaid bulletins informing 
the providers of the fee schedule rate changes, as well as the fee schedule 
itself, are available on the agency’s website at 
https://www.scdhhs.gov/Providers/fee-schedules.  

Psychologists: Psychological services are reimbursed at an established 
statewide fee schedule as determined in accordance with section 13.d of 
Attachment 4.19-B. 

Licensed Registered Dietitian: The state developed fee schedule rate for 
this service effective on or after April 1, 2013, is $27.82 per encounter 
and is paid to both private and governmental providers. Medicaid bulletins 
informing the providers of the fee schedule rate changes, as well as the 
fee schedule itself, are available on the agency’s website at 
https://www.scdhhs.gov/Providers/fee-schedules. 

Licensed Pharmacist: Reimbursement is calculated at 80 percent of the 
Medicaid Physician fee schedule. The fee schedule payments are the same 
for both governmental and private providers. Medicaid bulletins informing 
the providers of the fee schedule rate changes, as well as the fee schedule 
itself, are available on the agency’s website at 
https://www.scdhhs.gov/Providers/fee-schedules.  
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